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B ut  I  t rust  i n  yo ur  un fai l i n g  lov e;

My h eart  re jo i ces  i n  yo ur  sa l vat ion.

I  wi l l  s i n g  th e Lo rd’s  pra i se,

fo r  h e  h as  be e n  go o d to  me.

-Psalm 13:5-6
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FROM THE CEO’S DESK 

The MCI family is vast and covers many generations. While it feels like I’ve met so 
many, I realize that the majority are not yet familiar to me. 

I’m Chris Harms, the CEO at MCI. I’ve been in my role for 2 months and 19 days 
as of the writing of this. A little about me, as we jog down memory lane. I’ve lived 
in Southern Manitoba all my life (I was always comfortable being a home body). 
I was blessed to grow up in a Christian home and I committed my life to Christ 
when I was 12 years old, at an apologetics conference.  I was later baptized in our 
Evangelical Mennonite Missions Church. I’m a husband of 18 years to Audrey and 
the Lord has blessed us with 6 amazing children. My journey has included 9 years 
of employment with Access Credit Union, 7 amazing seasons with Pembina Valley 
Bible Camp and most recently I had the privilege of pastoring at our home church 
in Plum Coulee. 

A verse that others have frequently shared with me through life’s journey has 
been Romans 8:28. It reads, “And we know that in all things God works for the 
good of those who love him, who have been called according to his purpose.”

Chris Harms
Chief Executive Officer

At a quick glance, it sounds great and brings encouragement. It can even give a glimpse of prosperity. I’ve 
realized that it’s so much more than that. It’s more than a catchy verse to paint on a sign. It’s become an anchor 
for me in life’s fiercest storms. Trusting, knowing, believing that God has a way even when I can’t see it in the 
moment. Regardless of the circumstance, God desires to use “it” for my benefit, my growth and for His glory. 

Romans 11:36: For from him and through him and for him are all things. To him be the glory forever! Amen.
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EIGHT-STORY CATCH UP

Here are a few highlights from the first semester of the 2024-25 school year!

CHRISTIAN LIFE RETREAT

It was an unseasonably chilly few days at 
Red Rock Bible Camp, the location for MCI’s 
annual Christian Life Retreat. The three days 
off campus together are an important time 
of community building through worship, 
learning, and fun, for both students and 
staff.

This year’s speaker was Daniel Fewster, 
who was known to many students, having 
previously spoken at last year’s Youth 
Orbit youth conference. Daniel focused his 
sessions on the theme “Built on the Rock.”

When not in worship sessions, people 
were gathered around tables playing 
board games, on (or in!) the lake in kayaks, 
going for a polar bear dip, hiking, playing 
volleyball, and visiting together. It continues 
to be a meaningful MCI tradition.

1
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MCI HOMECOMING

On October 5th, MCI campus was filled 
with friends and alumni of MCI as we 
hosted our annual fall Homecoming - this 
time with a few new and fun activities! 
The usual alumni volleyball tournament 
took place in the gym, while alumni and 
friends also met on the fairway at Oakville 
Golf Course for a 9-hole tournament. 
Meanwhile in Buhler Hall foyer, artisans 
and vendors displayed their talents in a 
Maker’s Market, while the class of 2024 
met for yearbook signing in the alumni 
lounge, and an alumni choir made music 
together on stage in Buhler Hall. For 
more photos and information about this 
wonderful day of fellowship, the arts and 
the wider MCI community, check out the 
article and photos on page 16-17 of this 
editon!



SOUP & PIE & FALL CONCERT

It was a fantastic evening on November 8th at the Soup 
& Pie and Fall Concert - good food, good music and 
good company! Having the gym filled with families, 
alumni and community members is always so special. 
This longstanding tradition continues to serve as an 
opportunity to gather with the wider MCI community 
and celebrate our vibrant music program. Alongside 
our choirs and vocal jazz ensembles, this year we 
were also treated to a string ensemble playing a 
lovely piece they had worked on with Rachel Regehr 
(‘98, MCI parent). Bravo to Ms. Klassen, our choirs & 
instrumentalists for their beautiful music. Thank you to 
all who came, donated, and stayed for the evening - it 
was wonderful as always to have a full building and see 
the MCI community connecting with one another!

3

SPIRIT WEEK

We had a rather ‘spirited’ week this November at MCI as 
students and staff partook in Spirit Week! Spirit Week is a 
great way to build community, express creativity, and have 
fun. Themes for this year included mismatched day, twin day, 
thrift store day, cozy day, and generation day, pictured here. 
On generation day, each grade dressed like preschoolers, 
teens, adults & seniors, while staff dressed like they did in 
high school, which led to some impressive and interesting 
costumes! The gr. 12s dressed as they imagined they would 
in their senior years.

Thanks to our Campus Life Committee for organizing the 
week and giving out prizes, and a big thank you to all who 
participated!

VOLLEYBALL PROVINCIALS

The volleyball season was excellent for both our 
boys’ and girls’ teams, respectively, with both teams 
making qualifiers for provincials at the end of their 
seasons. They boys’ team won their bid and took a 
trip to Glenboro for provincials. Under the guidance of 
coaches Leon Friesen and Janik Giesbrecht, the boys 
played hard and represented MCI well in Glenboro - 
so well that a Glenboro staff member reached out to 
MCI afterwards to say that her students were so taken 
with our team’s respectful behaviour, kindness and 
enthusiasm that they started to cheer for the Blues 
over the home team!

4
5
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A CHRISTMAS CAROL

Cottonwood Community Drama took on 
a Christmas classic this year, putting on 
four fantastic performances of Dickens’ 
famous tale. The cast size gave the 
opportunity for MCI students to get in on 
the action, with four students acting on 
stage in various roles - including young 
adult Scrooge & the Ghost of Christmas 
Yet to Come - and two students used their 
skills backstage, working on sound. The 
show featured impressive, inventive set 
design, some surprising special effects, 
and performaces that brought both 
laughter and tears. It was wonderful to 
see MCI students collaborate with alumni 
and community members - bravo, all!

6

CHRISTMAS CONCERT

CHRISTMAS BANQUET

While a winter storm raged outside (one of the 
many December graced us with), MCI students and 
staff stayed warm saying “Mele Kalikimaka,” or, 
“Merry Christmas,” at a Hawaiian themed Christmas 
Banquet. After dressing our best, taking alllll the 
pictures and dining on a tasty meal, everyone headed 
into Buhler Hall for a thoroughly entertaining talent 
show. We then danced the night away in Buhler Hall 
foyer, before most students - and a few staff - were 
stormstayed for the night. Thank goodness for dorm! 
Thank you to the Campus Life Committee and the 
MCI kitchen for their work on this event. 

87
Students worked diligently on Christmas repertoire 
for two months, but unfortunately a nasty winter 
storm cancelled our annual Christmas concert. A 
resourceful Ms. Klassen was quick to pivot, pulling 
together recording equipment and video editing in 
order to create a virtual showcase of the concert. 
This showcase is uploaded on our YouTube channel 
for your viewing and listening enjoyment. While 
a cancelled concert was disappointing - especially 
for our grade 12s - we were thankful for everyone’s 
safety, and for our students and staff who were able 
to create something meaningful heading into the 
Christmas season. Watch the concert here on our YouTube channel!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fcZXbd-sMQQ&t=1s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fcZXbd-sMQQ&t=1s


BUHLER HALL:  AN INSPIRING 

CENTER FOR THE ARTS

Buhler Hall continues to be a gift to students 
enrolled at Mennonite Collegiate Institute. 
This space is where many of MCI’s more 
musically enthused students find themselves 
throughout the school year, whether singing 
in choir, performing in musical, playing an 
intrument in an ensemble or worship band, 
or acting in drama. Not all the action happens 
on the stage - students who love the tech 
side of things can be found running things 
behind the sound board, programing lights, 
or building and painting sets.

Here are some of the highlights that have 
hit Buhler Hall Stage this school year! We 
hope you will come and witness these stars 
in action from March 6-8th in Anne of Green 

Gables: The Musical!

Whether singing, dancing, acting or playing an instrument, MCI students
find their confidence while honing their craft in Buhler Hall

Gr. 11 student Kai Hildebrand jumped at the opportunity to perform a solo with the 

Winnipeg Jazz Orchestra in October. Resonate, MCI’s senior vocal jazz ensemble also 

opened the sold-out concert, part of Manitoba’s Concert series.

L: MCI students perform in ‘A Christmas Carol’ with Cottonwood Community Drama in December.
M: A string ensemble performs at the Fall Concert.

R: MCI’s drama class performs “Grace Is Unfair” in chapel, a retelling of the parable of the vineyard workers.

https://www.accesscu.ca/en/about
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CLASS OF 1954

MCI’s Class of 1954 held its 70 year 
reunion on August 14th, 2024, with 
a luncheon at Maxime Restaurant in 
Winnipeg. Eight alumni and one spouse 
gathered from Winkler, Bethania 
Personal Care Home, and various parts 
of Winnipeg and its surroundings. 

We shared a few hours of reminiscing 
and reinforcing friendships. Each 
person gave a summary of their life 
to date;  background, activities, and 
accomplishments. Most became 
teachers, some staying in the profession 
for 3 to 5 decades.

At this stage of life, a number have 
taken to writing memoirs, genealogies, 
or historical treatises. They boast of 
children, grandchildren, and great-
grandchildren, and proudly display 
pictures on their cell phones.
Memories of MCI centered around dormitory life, choirs that tackled the Hallelujah Chorus, and especially of 
friendships built. The method of selecting partners for the grad banquet was mentioned. That was the only form of 
“dating” allowed at MCI at the time. One grad reported that Mr. Schaefer, the principal at the time, visited prospective 
students to entice them to enroll, even offering suggestions as to how to obtain the necessary funds. 

The afternoon passed all too quickly. We decided that annual reunions rather than in five-year intervals would be 
appropriate as our numbers decrease. See you next year!

Submitted by: Marianne Mann (class of ‘54)

MCI CLASS REUNIONS

Standing: Margaret Schroeder Suderman, MaryAnne Ens Zacharias, Helen Reimer, 

Marianne Dyck Mann, Ruth Sawatzky Bock Seated: Myrna Goossen Loewen, David 
Penner and Gladys, Hedy Martens

The class of 2014 had a 10 year reunion gathering at Miss Millie’s Flower Farm in summer.

CLASS OF 2014



CLASS OF 1974

Ten months ago, I started the search to find 
classmates, as our last reunion had been 30 
years ago and most of the addresses were now 
obsolete.  After months of sleuthing, I began to 
communicate and ask fellow Stookies if they 
would like to reunite.  There was a resounding 
“yes”, and so plans began.  

We met on a very hot and humid Sunday afternoon 
at our alma mater in Gretna on August 25, 2024.  
Thirty-four people had responded that they 
would be coming – 22 stookies out of a class of 32 
grads registered their intent to attend.  (Only one 
classmate was not located.)   We were honoured 
to have classmates fly out from BC, Alberta and 
Ontario to join us. As we entered the room and 
looked at faces that seemed unfamiliar, we tried 
to match memories from the past.  Name tags 
were handed out and there were hugs and smiles 
and lots of chatter.

We were graciously led on a school tour by Kieran, 
MCI’s Director of Operations and Advancement.  
Stories began to pour out as we passed familiar 
spaces and then entered new additions that we 
could not have imagined 50 years ago.  The dorms 
no longer have bunk beds nor windows that only 
opened a slight slit from the top section where we 
used to store frozen goods in the freezing days of 

winter.   No more long rows of sinks and showers 
where we lined up to brush our teeth.  And the 

Above: The class of 1974 at their reunion gathering in August 2024.
Below: The class of 1974 on their graduation day.

class pictures hanging in the hallway brought back sweet reminders of who we used to be.  Stories of “remember 
when” General (Mr. G. Ens) was writing the Mennonite History lesson on the blackboard with his back to us, and a 
few of the guys threw Bev out of the open classroom window?  And those ceiling tiles that used to lead to the kitchen 
for midnight snack?  And evidence found in an album regarding a Halloween party invitation to Room #4 at 3:30 AM?  

After the tour, we gathered outdoors near the MCI sign in front of the school to take pictures.  My favourite moment 
of the day was when we spontaneously broke into our graduation theme song “Climb Every Mountain” while we were 
being photographed.  We may need a bit of practice, but it was a sweet sound that struck a chord in my heart.  

We then moved back into the dining hall and we paid tribute to Eric Bueckert, our only classmate that has passed.   
This was followed by giving each stookie a couple of minutes to share a synopsis of their life since that graduation 
milestone.  We shared laughter and tears at victories and heartaches and felt reunited once again as the Class of 1974!  
We had planned to have dinner in the Altona Park, but due to the heat and humidity, we stayed in the “new” dining 
hall.  We gave thanks and shared salads, pizza and lovely desserts around tables and engaged in more conversation 
and memories.  Faintly in the distance, 70’s music was playing, but few people even noticed, as it was much more 
important to catch another tidbit from one more conversation.

Before long, we were sharing hugs of farewell and the reality of knowing this was a special time in a special place in 
our hearts!  Some of us then headed back to the campground in Altona to extend the celebration around a campfire, 
as we hesitated to let the evening end!  

Thank you so much to MCI for allowing us the privilege to gather and remember in the halls of our past!  And thank 
you to God for His mercy and grace…until we meet again!  

Submitted by:  Erika (Wiens) Hildebrand (class of ’74)
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MCI CLASS REUNIONS:  1964

Above: The class of 1964 in June 2024 for their 60th reunion.
Below: The class of 1964 and their spouses.

The class of 1964 had a reunion in June, gathering at Eric and Joyce Peters’ home near Mitchell, MB. We had a wonderful time 
reminiscing and eating together. 21 grads were able to gather that day, along with a number of spouses, resulting in a delightful day 
together!

Submitted by Harold Penner (‘64), photos by Terry Klassen

https://www.southernmeats.ca/
https://www.friesens.com/


FROM STOOKIE TO STAFF

For 135 years, Mennonite Collegiate Institute has offered young people an Anabaptist-centred education, a 
community to explore faith in, and a place to excel in music, academics and sport. The rich legacy of developing 
young peoples’ God-given gifts in an Anabaptist-Christian setting continues to live on in the halls of MCI today.

For Roxanne Friesen (class of ’86), an MCI alum and current MCI staff, MCI’s mission is as relevant as ever. 
“Today’s youth are searching, and I believe MCI has a unique and beautiful opportunity to lead these teens to 
scripture and share Christ’s truth with them,” she says. Friesen speaks from a place of experience – not only as a 
mother of four young people, but also as the school’s receptionist and point person for student needs.

Friesen is one of four current staff members who were once MCI students, with over a dozen student-turned-
staff at MCI in the last decade. Why do so many former students return to MCI after graduation? The answer is 
rooted in the love of a community whose deep traditions and meaningful relationships have left a permanent 
mark on them.

“I’m excited to still be a part of a school that was influential in my teens. Having Christ-centred teachers challenged 
me to grow in my personal faith and relationship with Jesus,” Friesen shares. “While living in dorm at MCI I made 
some great friends, some of my closest friends to this day.”

Friesen’s positive experience as an MCI student led to her four children enrolling at the school, and she 
volunteered on the Parent Advisory Council and in the library before officially joining MCI staff in 2017. For 
Friesen, the students who fill the familiar hallways are the highlight for her.

“My absolute favourite thing about working here is my daily interactions with students!  Whether it’s celebrating 
last night’s soccer goal or sharing their heart about a struggle or difficulty, it’s such a privilege to laugh, encourage 
and pray with them,” she says. 

Friesen and the countless alumni who have “come home” to MCI connect MCI’s past with its future, helping to 
create an environment that they thrived in and ensuring that the place that helped shape them is still shaping 
the next generation of young people.

“I’m just excited to be a part of this school and watch how God will use it for his glory.”
(originally published in Canadian Mennonite Magazine)

From left to right: Meghan Funk (‘07, staff ‘14-’18, ‘23-present; Luke Voth (‘18, staff ‘23-present); Toby Wiens (‘00, staff ‘08-present); 
Roxanne Friesen (‘86, staff ‘17-present) - holding their grad photos!
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Olivia Mae Loewen was born on 
January 22, 2025 to Laura (Woelk, ‘16) 
and James Loewen (‘14).

ALUMNI NEWS & UPDATES

Do you have news to share? Email alumni@mciblues.net to be featured!

Lowry Bernley Kehler was born 
on November 6, 2024 to Rayzanna 
(Rempel, ‘13) and Nic Kehler (‘13).

Paul Peters (‘05, MCI staff ‘18-’21) 
has started as Executive Director at 
The Community Exchange in Altona, 
MB. The organization is dedicated 
to connecting people and serving 
as a hub for community events and 
services to support living and thriving 
in Altona and the surrounding area. TCE 
offers free services such a community 
meal, a community shop for toiletry 
items and winter clothes, as well as 
opportunities for connection. Paul says, 
“I feel honoured to be working within a 
space that is creating opportunities to 
bring people together. When the world 
around us is pushing people into silos, 
encouraging language of hate and/or 
discrimination, it’s encouraging to be in 
a space that intends to do the opposite. 
Our hope is to foster connections that 
break down barriers, invite folks to 
gather at the table with a respect for our 
differences, and grace for one another as 
we do life together.”

Remi June Gerbrandt was born on 
August 25, 2024 to Sophie (Schlegel, 
‘13, MCI staff ‘18-’24) and Zach 
Gerbrandt (‘11, MCI staff ‘18-’20). 

Nolan Kehler (‘12) married Joanna 
Loepp Thiessen on August 31, 2024.

Raymond Klassen, (a ‘drive in student’ 
from 1979 to 1983), has retired 
from his position after 17 years with 
the Manitoba government as an 
Apprenticeship Training Coordinator. 
Prior to that, among other things, he 
worked for Greenvalley Equipment in 
Altona, as a parts sales representative 
and Enns Brothers in both Portage 
la Prairie and Morris as a parts and 
service manager. Ray is looking forward 
to travelling with his wife Charlene and 
spending time with his 2 grandchildren 
at their campsite near Pinawa, and 
getting settled in his new (new to them) 
home in Niverville.

Attention Class of 1995:

You are invited to a 30 year 
reunion gathering on Saturday, 

April 26th at 3:00 pm
in Niverville, MB!

There will be good fun, good people, 
and good times to look forward to!

For more information and event 
details, please contact Grant Dyck at 

gdyck@artelfarms.com or 
204-346-4222.

Please RSVP by April 15th. :)

https://www.tcealtona.ca/


CHRISTIAN

LIFE

RETREAT

A wonderful three day retreat for students and staff!
Camp Red Rock is a beautiful place to be in fall.

Clockwise, L-R: The Gr. 9 & Gr. 10 classes;
Ms. Klassen and son Jude explore the lake;

The Gr. 11 & Gr. 12 classes;
Exploring the Canadian Shield

during free time.
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ANNUAL UPDATE 23/24
This past year has highlighted the resilience, dedication, and faith of the Mennonite Collegiate Institute 
community. While we have faced challenges, particularly in financial sustainability and enrollment, we also 
celebrate significant progress in our mission, community engagement, and donor support.

Highlights of the Year

This year, MCI hosted events like Youth Orbit (gr. 8-12 youth conference), The Pirates of Penzance musical 
and a coffee house fundraiser, which brought alumni, donors, and prospective families together to celebrate 
community, arts, and faith.

Financial Overview 
 

Revenue and Expenses 

Total Revenue: $1,923,015 

Total Expenses: $1,943,639 

2024 Deficit: $20,624 (an improvement from 2023’s $96,000 deficit)

Key Financial Goals for 2024/25

As we continue to focus on building a sustainable future for MCI, our financial goals 
for the coming year include:

• Increase Enrollment: A full reset of recruitment and admissions processes.
• Engage Donors and Community: Strengthen relationships with current donors 

and reach new audiences

• Maintain Cost Control: Focus on operational efficiency and reducing 
unnecessary expenses.

Student Enrollment
 

Student enrollment has declined from 54 in 2023-2024 to 47 in 2024-2025, highlighting the need for thoughtful 
action. As we move forward, our priority is to grow MCI’s student community in a way that reflects our mission 
and values. Rather than focusing solely on immediate solutions, we are committed to creating a strong foundation 
for sustainable  growth through meaningful program enhancements and deeper community connections.
We are deeply grateful to the alumni, parents, churches, and community members who support MCI through 
prayer, volunteer efforts, and donations. Your unwavering faith in our mission sustains us and propels us forward.

(This report was originally distributed to MCI Society Churches in January 2025 for their AGM report books.)

By Credit Card: Call the office at (204) 327-5891

WAYS TO GIVE TO MCI:

Giving Online: www.mciblues.net/donate-now

By Mail: Cheques may be sent to MCI 
Box 250 Gretna MB, R0G 0V0



SPRING FUNDRAISER:

STEVE BELL CONCERT
SAENGERFEST

6,7,8 89

MARCH JUNEMAY

UPCOMING EVENTS

Join us for a night of inspiring stories 
and music for MCI’s Spring Fundraiser, 
featuring Juno award-winning singer/
songwriter Steve Bell. This is sure to be 
an evening you don’t want to miss. Join 
us in Buhler Hall at 7:30 pm on Friday, 
May 9th! Doors  open at 7:00 pm.

Join us in celebrating MCI’s rich choral 
history. The morning worship service 
is at 10:30 am follwed by lunch (by 
donation), and an afternoon concert 
featuring MCI’s choirs at 2:00 pm. 
We look forward to hosting you and 
worshiping together again!

Join us in Buhler Hall for MCI’s 2025 
musical, Anne of Green Gables: The 

Musical! Based on the novel by L.M. 
Montgomery, this classic story has 
something for all ages. Shows are at 7:30 
pm nightly on Thursday and Friday, with a 
matinee at 2:00 pm on Saturday. Tickets 
are available at www.mciblues.net or by 
calling (204) 327-5891.

ANNE OF GREEN GABLES: 

THE MUSICAL

https://mciblues.net/spring-series/
https://goldenwest.ca/
https://www.pembinavalleyonline.com/cfam
https://chvnradio.com/
https://pembinavalleyonline.com/
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MCI HOMECOMING 2024
Saturday, October 5th gave MCI alumni the opportunity 
to reconnect through art, song, sport and food at MCI 
Homecoming!  

Buhler Hall foyer was transformed into a maker’s 
market, where Stookies and friends of MCI filled tables 
with their work while MCI’s PAC sold iced coffees, 
specialty lemonades, and snacks. The gym was rowdy 
with cheers as MCI alumni took on the current Varsity 
Girls’ team on the volleyball court. A group gathered 
at Oakview Golf Course for a friendly round of golf and 
in Buhler Hall, an alumni choir sang songs from two 
former MCI musicals - The Pirates of Penzance and 
Fiddler on the Roof.

The vendors at the Maker’s Market included the 
following talented alumni & friends:

• Honey Bloom Co. (Jozanna Loewen, ‘13)
• Lisa Joelle Art (Lisa Heide, MCI Dean ‘03-’07, 

current parent)
• Garth Lee Strings (Garth Lee, ‘96, current parent)
• Anchorage Fabrication (Don Engbrecht, ‘63)
• Correction Line Acres (Raven Nickel, ‘11)

• Miss Millie’s Flower Farm (Vic Tubrett, ‘12, Kirby 
Friesen ‘14, Jodi Friesen ‘89)

• Prairie Crew Adventures (Carolyn Regehr,  MCI 
Dean ‘09-’12)

• Crystal Gayle Photography (Crystal Zacharias, 
current parent)

• Marge Giesbrecht (‘69)
• Esther Franz Hildbrand (‘69)
• Sharon Loeppky (MCI Staff ‘04-’11)

Thank you so much to everyone who came to take in 
the market, golf, play volleyball, and connect with old 
friends. A huge thank you to the donor development 
committee for their work in pulling this event together, 
and to MCI staff for their support, especially in the 
kitchen for providing lunch!
The energy in the building was amazing, and a 
good reminder of how long-lasting the impact and  
connections are from time spent in this special place.
Volunteer Donor Development Committee Members: 
David Dyck, Sandra Wiebe, Barb Kehler, Conley Kehler, Wil Epp, 
Hildie Regehr, Dave Regehr

16

Buhler Hall foyer was abuzz with activity during the alumni 
maker’s market, while the alumni choir met on Buhler Hall stage.

Alumni, former staff, and friends of MCI gathered at Oakview 
Golf Course and braved the chilly fall weather for a round of golf 

before gathering at MCI for a classic pizza bun lunch.



These ladies were once again victorious at the alumni volleyball 

tournament!

Alumni pose with MCI’s current Varsity Girls’ Volleyball team at the 
conclusion of the tournament.

The Maker’s Market in Buhler Hall foyer showcased a variety of the 
MCI community’s diverse artistic talents.

It also lent itself to the perfect location to visit with old friends.

MCI’s class of 2024 gathered to sign yearbooks & reconnect in the 
Alumni Lounge over brunch.

Admiring a stunning display of artwork, created by MCI alum Esther 

Franz Hildebrand (‘69).
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MEET MCI’S  STAFF 2024/2025

Jolene Friesen-Stoesz
Teacher

Janik Giesbrecht
Teacher

Meghan Funk
Educational Assistant

Betty Driedger
Van Driver

Dave Driedger
Van Driver

Eva Dyck
Custodian

Tina Klassen
Custodian

Helen Abrams
Kitchen Staff

Londa Backlund
Teaching Principal

Abe Falk
Head of Maintenance

Roxanne Friesen
Reception & Student Services

Chris Harms
Chief Executive Officer

Megan Hildebrand
Youth Orbit Coordinator & Admissions

Jennifer Klippenstein
Teacher

Donna Kroeker
Teacher

Erin Klassen
Music Director

https://mciblues.net/about-us/meet-our-staff/


Attention Classes of 2015, 2005, 1995, 1985, 1975, 
1965, 1955:  This year is a BIG reunion year for you! 

Contact MCI to assist in planning your reunion gathering.

Give us a call at 204-327-5891 or email
alumni@mciblues.net

Kieran Reynolds
Director of Operations & Advancement

Janna Wiebe
Marketing & Communications

Toby Wiens
Athletic Director / Teacher

Luke Voth
Dormitory Dean

Maria Unrau
Kitchen Staff

Pictured: MCI staff and 
students pose in front of 

the chapel building at Red 

Rock Bible Camp on the 
last day of the Christian 
Life Retreat in October, 

2024.

Marne Mierau Friesen 
Financial & Operational 

Services

Crystal Reimer
Dormitory Dean

Tammy Peters
Kitchen Supervisor

Ray Mierau
Maintenance
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